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HEALTH ADVISORY: High lead levels found in two tubes of Diep Bao cream 
used to treat eczema in babies 

February 8, 2023    

Alert families and caregivers about skin cream product 

High levels of lead have been found in two tubes of a skin cream known 
as Diep Bao, a product advertised as treatment for eczema in young children. 
Please alert families to avoid using the cream on their children or anyone 
while its safety is investigated. 

Shop Me Ca of Herndon, Va., is recalling 10-gram tubes of 'Diep Bao Cream,' 
which is manufactured in Vietnam because they have the potential to be 
contaminated with lead. The skin cream is often used to treat eczema in 
babies. 

Two infants in Oregon were found to have elevated blood lead levels after 
using the cream. The recall was initiated after testing by OHA found high 
levels of lead in samples of the product used on the infants. Diep Bao Cream 
was sold nationwide through Shop Me Ca’s Facebook page and several 
Vietnamese moms’ Facebook groups. These Facebook groups are not 
associated with Shop Me Ca. 

The FDA, OHA and the company continue to investigate. 

For more details read the FDA’s announcement 
https://www.fda.gov/safety/recalls-market-withdrawals-safety-alerts/shop-me-
ca-recalls-diep-bao-cream-because-possible-health-risk” and the OHA news 
release: https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/ORDHS/bulletins/345110c 

   Carolina Amador, MD, MPH, Public Health Officer April Holland, Public Health Administrator 
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